AUSD

ANTIOCH UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

Pittsburg Unified School District Antioch Unified School District
2000 Railroad Ave. 510 G Street

Pittsburg, CA 94565 Antioch, CA 94531

Dr. Janet Schulze, Superintendent Dr. Donald Gill, Superintendent

October 19, 2015
6:00 PM

As you are probably aware, an incident occurred prior to the Deer Valley/Pittsburg High Football game
over the weekend that has received a lot of media (and social media) attention. We felt it was important
for you to hear from both districts regarding the incident and what we plan to do as a result.

First of all, please know that, as educational and community leaders, school and student safety is our
highest priority. This commitment stretches beyond the classroom walls and applies to sporting events,
extra-curricular activities and community activities that involve our students and staff members. Thus,
when we learn of an incident that may compromise the safety of students, we take it very seriously.
Our districts and schools have always embraced a collaborative and positive working relationship,
whether it is in the classroom, in the meeting room, or on the football field.

The incident involving football players and band members was regrettable and should not have
occurred. We met today with school principals, athletic directors and other personnel to discuss the
incident, collect more information and begin a joint investigation. At this point, we believe that a series
of miscommunications occurred that resulted in both the Pittsburg High band and Deer Valley High
football team being on the field at the same time. This created confusion on the part of the Pittsburg
band members and Deer Valley football players.

We believe there was no intent on either side to disrespect the observance of our country’s National
Anthem. Both AUSD and PUSD have coaching and support staff who served proudly in the armed forces
and who deeply value our flag and country.

The investigation will continue to determine where communication may have broken down and to
address the various allegations brought forth as a result of Friday’s game. If we determine any of the
allegations to be true, we will take swift and appropriate action.



We will never condone poor sportsmanship at any of our events or activities. We are saddened by the
negative messages being portrayed about our students in social media. Both teams showed great
sportsmanship during and after the game and no other incidents occurred. We encourage our
communities to please not jump to conclusions and understand that we are working cooperatively
together, and will continue to work together to promote safe and positive experiences for our students.

Sincerely,
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